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Friday 8th May 2020

RE: Newsletter

Dear Parents & Carers,

We wanted to touch base with you again, however there is very little new news to report this week! We had been hoping for some details on schools reopening by now, but like you, we can only read the media speculation and await the government updates. Our staff are frequently asked if we have any information about when we are planning to reopen, but as yet we have had no more information than the general public! Despite this, please rest assured we are busy planning for a large range of scenarios to help us be as prepared as possible once the government’s plan is delivered!

As a school community we decided from the start that our number one priority throughout this crisis is to maintain the health and wellbeing of all of our pupils, their families and our staff. We knew we were facing a difficult challenge and that the weeks which followed would be a very different situation to any that any of us had ever experienced before. Some of the challenges our families have faced/are currently facing are: working from home whilst parenting; going out to work and worrying about your children; financial difficulties; redundancies and furloughed jobs; juggling large numbers of people in one house hold; coping with an ill family member; struggling with isolation and bereavement- these are just a few of the issues our community is facing and that is without even mentioning home learning! These are the reasons we have so far left it up to you to decide when you want to contact us. 

However, six weeks have passed since we closed and we are really missing you all now. Therefore, over the next two weeks our class teachers will be telephoning parents of all pupils. Depending on where the call comes from, it will either appear as an Unknown Number or the School Telephone Number. If there is no response a voicemail will be left (if possible) and they will then try again a second time shortly after. If you are unfortunate enough to miss both calls and would like to speak to the class teacher, please email the school on contactus@kirkstallss.net with the subject marked with your child’s name & ‘call back’. Please avoid returning the phone call- all calls to the school number are currently diverted to a school mobile offsite in order to comply with the government guidance, and therefore we cannot transfer the calls back to the members of staff in school. 

The phone calls are primarily to check on health and wellbeing of the family and ensure the pupils know we are still thinking of them. If for any reason you do not wish to speak to a member of staff that is also completely fine! We realise you are all experiencing different events in your lives right now and it might not be appropriate or convenient to talk. However, should you change your mind, drop an email to ‘contact-us’ and someone will get back to you. 

We have received lots of wonderful animal pictures as part of the KSS challenge this week. Please click on the link to see the wonderful artwork created by the pupils: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KfDWXHbitXY
The staff also stepped up and joined in the fun, with some very creative entries! Their work is added at the end of the video. 

The new challenge is ‘to carry out a science investigation at home’. This could be any area of science at all the internet will be full of ideas. However here are a few that spring to mind! 

How long does it take ice cubes to melt in different environments? 

Can you turn a flower or celery a different colour by getting it to drink food colouring? 

Can you make a ramp for a toy car? - How does the height of the ramp affect the distance it rolls? Can you explore static using a balloon? 

Can you make a toy zip wire using string and a coat hanger? - What affects how fast it slides?

Can you make a toy parachute?

I can’t wait to see next week’s entries!

Well done to Samuel in Year 4 who let us know that after weeks of training, he has ran 5K to raise money for the NHS. Amazingly, Sam has managed to raise £149! This is a fantastic achievement! We would love to hear if any more families have done anything similar! 

We hope all our families enjoy the bank holiday Friday and any social distancing VE celebrations/street parties which seem to be taking place across the city/online. 

Best Wishes, Stay Safe

Miss Barnett

Deputy Head Teacher
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